January 10, 2024

Commissioner Grady Prestage
Fort Bend County Precinct One
301 Jackson Street

Richmond, Texas 77469

Re:  Waters Lake Boulevard Phase 5 Street Dedication
Mount Logan Proposed Road Closure
Sienna Municipal Utility District No. 5
LJA Job No. 1415-1605B (6.1)

Dear Commissioner Prestage:

LJA is requesting permission to close Waters Lake Boulevard between the intersections at Vineyard
Shore Drive (Sienna Section 64) and Crescent Spring Drive (Sienna Section 53). During the Fort
Bend County Inspection, it was determined that an area within these limits of the roundabout at
Waters Lake Boulevard and Crescent Spring Drive would need the pavement to be removed and
replaced. Due to the size of the repair, only not enough drivable area is provided for the
roundabout to operate safely. The proposed closure will not cut off access to any of the existing
neighborhoods along this roadway. Detour signage will be placed as per the attached traffic control
plan.

We are anticipating to begin repairs on this roadway the week of January 22". The Sienna
Property Association will begin informing the community of the upcoming closure and timeline for
repairs. These signs will be prior to commencing the repairs and will stay up until the construction
is complete and the roadway has met the required strength. We are requesting that the road
closure start around January 24" and anticipate the roadway will remain closed for two weeks or
until the repairs are complete.

Should you have any questions or need any additional information concerning these plans, please
call me at 713.953.5230.

anda Carriage, PE, CFM
Vice President
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